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?  

It finally feels like spring, and the snow is dwindling 
rapidly hooray!  The skiing has been great, though, 

   

Announcing our 2015 programs.  First up will be our 
spring meeting and program on April 28th.  Please see 
the box below for details.  Everyone is welcome.  Come 
to see old photos and listen to stories from the 
participants.  If you once played on a Sunapee team, we 

the program is free and refreshments will be served. 

Our lineup of summer programs, all at the museum at 
7pm, includes: 

2 July: Growing Up Around the Lake memories of 
youngsters  exploits. 

23 July:  The Dartmouth-Lake Sunapee Board of 
Trade the organization that promoted tourism in our 
area in the 1940s, 50s, and 60s.   

30 July:  Waterski Shows at Sunapee Harbor a 
movie, photos, and memories of participants in Frank 

 
 
6 August:  Annual meeting and program.  Personal 
Watercraft Canoes, skiffs, and rowboats including a 
restored wooden Bowditch sailing skiff.   
 
20 August:  Regatta! a retrospective of this huge 
annual summer water sports event that spanned some 60 
years.  Photos, posters, trophies, and more.   
 
As always, we hope that those of you with first-hand 
knowledge of these topics will come and share! 
 
The Original Library Building.  Our dream of creating 
a historical library and archive is still alive.  But the 
Town and Library are still working to resolve the legal 
issues generated by the trust that built it.  Until that 
happens, we will not be in a position to negotiate 
occupancy, whether by lease, purchase, or lease-to- 
purchase.   (continued on page 3)
  

7pm, Tuesday, 28 April, Lake Sunapee Methodist Church 
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The Sad Story of Josiah Scott and the Genesis of the Granliden Hotel 

Josiah Scott was a farmer and Civil War veteran who acquired 160 acres of farmland on 
the west shore of Lake Sunapee from Samuel Gardner in 1873.   Most of that property 
later became Granliden .  Although he seems to have been a successful farmer, wood lot 
operator, and carpenter, his is a hard-luck story.  He was wounded in the Civil War, lost a 
wife and four of his five children to typhoid fever, and had a disastrous (and short!) second 
marriage.  According to Dr. Nilsen, to whom he had sold 10 acres on the lake in 1889, 

to be! 
 
In 1896, Scott sold the 118-acre farm 
to Annie and Carrie Covell, friends 
of Dr. Nilsen, and moved to North 
Carolina where he married a third 
time, but died in 1900.   
                 
The sisters turned the farmhouse into 
a small hotel where they could host 

beginning in 1897 and added a laundry and several free-standing 
cottages, three of which remain.   

      The Covell Sisters                                                                                                                             
           
Reports of the glories of summer vacations by the lake spread quickly by 
word of mouth and demand was such that the Covells enlarged the small 
hotel several times until, in 1905, they turned it into the grand hotel that 
many of us remember.  We believe that the recently constructed wing on the 
farm house was used as part of the new hotel while the original farmhouse 
was moved to its current location at #24 Fairway Drive.  Dr. Nilsen gets 

 
 

The Original Hotel 

The grand hotel offered many amenities right from the beginning.  Early brochures tout not only the comforts of 
hardwood floors, electric lighting, steam heat, a
with driving and saddle horses, golf links, tennis courts, a sand beach, and rowboats for the guests to use.  Woodsum 
Company steamboats delivered guests who came by train to Lake Sunapee Station in Newbury.  By 1918, the annual 
brochure was promising an orchestra that would perform morning concerts and play for dancing during afternoon tea and 
each evening as well as professional 
instruction in horseback riding and 
swimming, a fleet of 30 rowboats, 25 

hire.  The Tallarico Orchestra played 
there for years. 

And so it continued until the hotel and 
caddy camp were sold in 1954.  The 
hotel was torn down in 1967 to make 
way for the current townhouse 
community. 

If you are interested in learning more 
about the grand hotel, look for reprints of 
an old brochure, available at the museum 
this summer.



appening, continued from page 1: 

...we will focus on becoming better known in the 
community and raising funds for operating expenses. 

Digitized newspapers.  Congratulations and thanks go 

Argus and other old papers formerly available only on 
microfilm.  Thanks to them and those of you who 
contributed, our research will be ever so much easier. 

Items for sale.  Plans are afoot to expand the items we 
have for sale in our shop at the museum.  
Sunapee Historical Society T-shirts, mugs, and other 
trinkets as well as reprints of an old Granliden Hotel 
brochure and our usual array of books, postcards, and 
photos.  Visit the museum often for the best selection. 

Spring cleanup and opening weekend.  On Friday 
morning, May 22nd

getting it ready for opening the next day.  Come and help 
anytime from 9 to noon.  Yes, Memorial Day weekend is 
early this year.  As usual we will open then and be open 

days a week schedule in July and August. 

 
Volunteers.  
and always need more.  What would you like to do?  If 
you have an afternoon or two to spare, please consider 

 
Or 

would you rather help with maintenance or refreshments 
?  Whatever your interest or expertise, we can use 

your help.  Please let us know. 
 
A shout-out to returning volunteers.  Huge thanks go 
to Pat and Gene Hall who have agreed to care for our 
gardens again this summer.  And to Lucy Young who 
will serve as docent coordinator again.  If you want first 
choice of your favorite dates to be docent, please contact 
Lucy right away (lucymyoung9@gmail.com, 763-5812).  
Thanks! 
 

and to seeing you at the museum soon.  Until then, enjoy 
spring! 
 

 Becky Fitts Rylander   

__________________________________________________________________________________________  

A word about membership renewals:  Renewals are not due at any specific time of year, so we include the form below in every issue 
of this newsletter.  We simply hope that you will remember to renew or send a contribution at a time of your choosing during the year.  

 a donation.   
We deeply appreciate your support.  Thank you! 

 

Sunapee Historical Society 
2015 Membership, Renewals, and Contributions 

[ ] $15 Individual    [ ] $25 Family    [ ] $200 Life Individual    [ ] $350 Life Family 
[ ] $50 Business or Professional      [ ] Other Contribution $____________ 

 
Name:_________________________________________________________ 
Mailing Address:_________________________________________________ 
Town, State, & Zip:_______________________________________________ 
Phone:_________________________________________________________ 
Email:_________________________________________________________ 

[ ] Please send future newsletters by email.          Please make checks payable to: 
          Sunapee, NH Historical Society, Inc. 

                                                               PO Box 501, Sunapee, NH 03782 

mailto:(lucymyoung9@gmail.com,
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2014-2015 Board of Directors      
Officers: 

Becky Rylander, President 
Sandy Alexander, Vice President 
Lois Gallup, Treasurer            
Lois Gould, Secretary    From our files:   

     
Directors: 

Adele Warner   
Ron Hand 
Bob Blakley 
Barbara Chalmers 

Programs Chairman: 
Ron Garceau 

Docent Coordinator: 
  Lucy Young   

  
 Nominations:    
  Jo Hill                                                    

    
                                                                       Sunapee Baseball circa 1935: who do you recognize? 


